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Tadley School PTA

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 5th July 2011
Present:
Su Potter, Melissa Stroud, Kay Meakes, George McGarvie, Justine Woods, Rhoda Elvin, Richard Lafford, Dan Wirth, Lauren Purnell, Mike Paine, Vickki Savage.

1. 
Apologies for absence:
Olivia Doyle, Clare Hawkins, Andrea Campbell, Sue Wallace, Jackie Wood, Amanda Davies, Nicky Ray, Karine Hutcheson, Jo Baldwin. 
2. 
Minutes of the Last Meeting:

The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true record.
3.  
Treasurer’s Report
The account is healthy. George believes that most receipts have been submitted for the fete, but the juggling equipment invoice is missing. Rhoda will check with the school if this has been received. A further £2,500 will be spent on PA extension equipment.
4.
Fete feedback
Catering: increase in profit due to better sourcing of supplies.
George showed that there were less people, but a greater profit per head, possibly due to less overheads and a captive audience.

Jackie Wood raised grave concerns over the risk factor of everyone inside – the squash in the corridors, with pushchairs and limited space. (For the Craft fair we have more classrooms). Possible contingency plans – alternative date, or hire of a marquee – less profit but would still be able to run the event. 
BBQ: cooked well, ability to keep things warm was appreciated. Mike to investigate and purchase a suitable gas bbq for under £600.

It was suggested that the PTA should have their own freezer so spare food can be stored. Rhoda suggested a possible storage place by the music room. A tour of the school is necessary to look at storage of the bbq, freezer and possible new PTA shed. ACTION Su Potter

Programme: this took a lot of time and people to pull together. It was suggested that we could use The Hurst’s we can fold and add staples. There were questions over cost, would it be just the paper? Su was going to speak to them. ACTION Su Potter

Circus Room, beanbag darts and the roulette wheel proved popular with the children. It was suggested that we could use these at the Christmas fair as fun event for the children.
A big thank you is to be said to Mr Morsley and the Economic Well Being Team. They did a sterling job.

It has been suggested that at future fairs we could use the Lion’s Club train. George to ask Henry.

A parent, Mr Mark West, has offered a Bucking Bronco, for the next summer fair with all profits going to the school.

5. Funding Request Process
A sub-committee has been set up to discuss and agree an improved process for the funding requests. The following people have expressed an interest in this process: Dan, Mike, George, Su, Rhoda and Mr Morris.
6. Future Events
Monday 11th July
We will have a table selling sweets, crisps and drinks at the circus. Amanda can purchase and set up, but help will be needed to run it. Vikki  has offered help – more needed.

Tuesday 12th July – 6.30 – 7pm

New parents meeting. Su will be there as chair. Lauren, Melissa and Kay have all offered help. Amanda will provide the teas and coffees.

Friday 15th July

School Disco

FS – 3.15 to 4.15 – Amanda and Kay 
Yr1 + Yr 2 – 4.30 to 5.30 – Sandra, Amanda, Lauren, Kay

Yr 3 + Yr 4 – 5.45 to 6.45 – Vikki, Justine, Kay

Yr 5 + Yr 6 – 7.00  to 8.00 – Dan, Sandra and Kay

Saturday 16th July

New Parents Barbecue. George and Melissa will be there to serve drinks and mingle with parents.

7. AGM
A possible date has been put forward as Tuesday 20th September. TBC
A suggestion of a Family Bingo evening in October. Jackie to provide a date. ACTION Jackie

Saturday 12th November – Craft Fayre

Melissa to contact Clare Hawking about the stall holders. ACTION Melissa
8.
Any Other Business
Saturday 23rd or Sunday 24th July a possible barbecue at George’s for PTA members and their families.
The PTA is keen to create the school calendars to sell. It was suggested that pre-orders were taken to reduce wastage. FS could be on the front, with the remaining 12 classes to have a month each. Gary R has been suggested as the photographer. Richard will discuss print, with one of the Summer Fayre advertisers. ACTION Richard

The school website, PTA website and ParentMail will be used to inform parents over what has been bought this year with the funds. Action Su 
Richard has asked if the teachers can have a think over the summer of any Funding Requests that they may have.

A parent has asked if the PTA can purchase groundsheets to go with the gazebos. Mike mentioned that there are restrictions over what can be used. This will be left to be discussed at a later meeting.

9.
Next Meeting

AGM – date to be confirmed for September. Su Potter will be stepping down as chair at that meeting. The PTA would like to thank her for all her hard work and dedication.
Meeting finished at 21:10
Bingo                           1/10/10
Christmas Fete 
November
Christmas Discos      December

Quiz night                 14/1/11

Family disco              4/2/11 

Pamper Evening         25/3/11

Easter Egg Hunt       April – School Hours. 

Beetle Drive              13/5/11

Summer Fete            17/6/11

Summer Discos         July 
